The regular meeting of the Huntingdon County Commissioners was held on the above date and time in the Commissioner's Meeting Room with the following present: Commissioners Walls, Thomas, and Reeder; Solicitor, Larry Newton; Chief Clerk, Heather Fellman; Community Development Administrator, Jen Bellis; Domestic Relations Director, Mike Kipphan; Mapping Director, Alyssa Bandzuh and Daily News Reporter, Joe Thompson.

The meeting was called to order at 9:30 a.m. by Commissioner Walls. Prayer was led by Commissioner Reeder and the Pledge of Allegiance to the flag was led by Walls.

It was moved by Commissioner Reeder, seconded by Commissioner Thomas and carried (Walls, yes; Thomas, yes; Reeder, yes) to approve the minutes of the previous meeting.

It was moved by Commissioner Thomas, seconded by Commissioner Reeder and carried (Thomas, yes; Reeder, yes; Walls, yes) to approve payment of bills.

There were no additions to the agenda.

Under announcements, Commissioner Thomas announced that the burn ban is still in effect. Commissioners do not make those decisions alone. DCNR and local fire departments make a recommendation to the Commissioners about when burn bans should be enacted and lifted.

There were no public comments.

There were no matters to be addressed by the Solicitor.

Under new business, Jen Bellis, Community Development Administrator, requested consideration of approval for Resolution 9-2025 for CDBG Fair Housing verification of compliance. This is a requirement for participation in the CDBG program. It was moved by Commissioner Reeder, seconded by Commissioner Thomas and carried (Reeder, yes; Walls, yes; Thomas, yes).

Michael Kipphan, Domestic Relations Director, requested consideration of approval to attend the Western Domestic Relations Association of Pennsylvania annual conference. He plans to send Andrea Lehman. The conference fee is \$120, which is budgeted for. 2/3 of the attendance cost is reimbursed by the state. It was moved by Commissioner Thomas, seconded by Commissioner Reeder and carried (Walls, yes; Thomas, yes; Reeder, yes).

Alyssa Bandzuh, Mapping Director, requested consideration of approval to attend the 2025 ESRI User Conference. She was invited and the \$3,000 conference fee has been waived. ESRI will also pay for her flight. The total cost will be approximately \$1900 for hotel fees which will be paid out of the UPI account. It was moved by Commissioner Thomas, seconded by Commissioner Reeder and carried (Thomas, yes; Reeder, yes; Walls, yes).

Consideration of approval was given to appoint Andrew Cipar to the Huntingdon County General Authority. It was moved by Commissioner Reeder, seconded by Commissioner Thomas and carried (Reeder, yes; Thomas, yes; Walls, yes).

There were no Matters for Action.

There were 2 Veteran's Burial Allowances.

There being no further business, it was moved by Commissioner Thomas to adjourn the meeting at 9:47 a.m.

Minutes prepared by Heather N. Fellman, Chief Clerk.

Respectfully Submitted,

Jeffrey Thomas, Secretary